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February 15, 2023 
 
Representative Emil Bergquist 
Chairman, House Committee on Local Government 
Kansas State Capitol 
300 SW 10th Street, Room 281-N 
Topeka, Kansas 66612 
 

Testimony by Jim Francis, Fire Services Administrator, to the House Committee on 
Local Government in opposition of House Bill 2323 

 
 
Honorable Representative Bergquist: 
 
My name is James B. Francis.  I am the Fire Services Administrator for Johnson County, Kansas. One 
of my duties is representing Johnson County Fire District No. 2 (JCFD2) on all business matters.  I 
previously served as the Fire Chief for JCFD2 for over 20 years. I have made the trip to Topeka to 
provide testimony on multiple other fire district detachment bills over the past 20 years.  JCFD2 is 
located immediately south of Olathe and Overland Park.  A large portion of the City of Spring Hill is also 
located within the boundaries of JCFD2. 
 
Approximately one week ago, Johnson County was made aware of HB2323. Shortly after learning of 
HB2323, conversations about the potential negative impact this bill would have on our district began to 
occur.   
 
The Fire Chief of Johnson County Fire District No. 1 (FD1) and the Fire Chief of Northwest 
Consolidated Fire District (NWCFD) have both been made aware of this proposed legislation and have 
concerns regarding this proposed legislation.  JCFD2, FD1, and NWCFD have had little time to prepare 
a formal response to this proposed legislation and given the very short notice of the upcoming hearing 
the fire districts would like an additional opportunity to discuss their concerns.  
 
In summary, the three fire districts in Johnson County that cover all unincorporated areas of Johnson 
County have all expressed concerns with the proposed legislation.   All three districts are respectfully 
requesting additional time and opportunities to discuss this proposed legislation and to express our 
concerns about HB2323. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
James B. Francis 
Fire Services Administrator 
Johnson County, Kansas 
 
cc: Joe Connor, Johnson County Asst. County Manager 
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